Dover school funds could run out by November 1978, says Kinneer

By deferring payment of the Dec. 23 payroll of approximately \$115,000 to Jan. 6, the Dover schools will end the year in the black — barely. "We'll make it, by the skin of our teeth," Supt. Bill Kinneer told Board of Education members Monday night.

However, by deferring the payment the district will start the new year \$115,000 in the hole and, by Kinneer's calculations on the 1978 temporary appropriations, could run out of money in early November, forcing the closing of schools.

The superintendent briefly outlined

the temporary appropriations, although the board will take no action until after the first of the year.

The board scheduled its organizational meeting for Jan. 3 at 8 p.m. At that time it also will be decided if the two new board members, Richard Kleine and Terry Jones, will receive additional compensation of \$20 a month.

The Ohio Legislature has passed a bill permitting an increase from \$20 for one meeting a month to \$40. The board approved the increase if that is what the new board agrees to do at

the Jan. 3 meeting. The increase is not effective for members now in office.

In other business the board:

—APPROVED home study for Jeff Wherley, 3rd grade.

—APPOINTED staff members to extra-curricular duties for wrestling and girls' and boys' basketball.

-GRANTED requests from seven staff members to attend professional-meetings at a cost of \$15 to the board.

-ADJOURNED into executive session.